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House Standing Committee on the Environment and Energy Inquiry - Zali Steggall Climate Change Bill(s) 2020 

The Business Council welcomes the opportunity to provide input to the House Standing Committee on the 

Environment and Energy Inquiry into the Climate Change (National Framework for Adaptation and Mitigation) 

Bill 2020, and Climate Change (National Framework for Adaptation and Mitigation) (Consequential and 

Transitional Provisions) Bill 2020. 

For over a decade the Business Council has supported strong action on climate change, and today we continue 

to advocate for policies that will reduce Australia’s carbon emissions and deliver the more carbon efficient 

economy Australians and our members want.  

We believe the central issue now is setting a national target of net-zero emissions by 2050 and, critically, 

outlining a pathway to achieve this goal. The high-level policy framework outlined in the proposed legislation 

represents an important starting point for the development of a clearly defined, nationally guided and 

coordinated climate policy response.  

The policy framework in the legislation provides an architecture which will be critical to mapping out a planned 

and predictable approach to emissions reduction across the economy as we work towards the net-zero target 

in 2050  — noting that many of the individual policy measures required for such a response are already a part 

of the national and jurisdictional governments’ suite of climate-related policies. Importantly, the proposed 

legislation provides a much needed overarching framework for streamlining and consolidating these existing 

measures. 

What investors want fundamentally from such a climate policy response is twofold: 

• a clearly articulated policy destination; and  

• a policy pathway for achieving this destination.  

What the broader community stands to gain from such a climate policy response includes: 

• opportunities for new jobs, particularly in the wake of the COVID pandemic induced recession;  

• opportunities for new domestic and export industries;  

• greater economic resilience in regional Australia;  

• a stronger competitive position internationally; and ultimately 

• sustained growth in productivity and the real incomes of Australians. 
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• The Parliament should maintain ultimate decision-making power over climate policy in Australia, 

notwithstanding the integral role played by an independent advisory body in a decision-making process 

— overtime one would expect and hope that the advice from the independent body becomes so highly 

regarded that it becomes widely accepted by the Parliament. 

• The framework needs to enable effective national leadership of Australia’s climate policy response so 

that emissions mitigation and adaptation efforts at the jurisdictional level can be efficiently integrated 

across all jurisdictions. 

Please don’t hesitate to contact us should you wish to discuss our submission. 

Yours sincerely  

Jennifer A. Westacott AO 

Chief Executive 
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